Hugh Murphy
Hugh Murphy

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Marilynne

Gates:

Hi Hugh.  Would you like to have a sit or would you rather stand?  It’s up to you.  

Hugh:

I’ll stand.  I’d like to stand here so I can...
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Gates:

Sure.  First of all I’d like you to introduce yourself to the board and tell us a little bit about background and how long you’ve lived in Kala Point, etc. and then we’ll ask you some questions.

Hugh:

My name is Hugh Murphy.  Joanne and I have been Kala Point residents since May of 1999.  In searching for a Port Townsend residence in 1998 and 1999 and we looked at about 60 houses in this area.  We liked Kala Point, we read the CC&R’s, we talked with some Kala Point owners and then we bought our present residence.  The Kala Point welcoming letter noted the importance of volunteers.  I indicated my interest in the architectural and tree committees.  I joined the architectural committee in early 2000 and served on that committee until this April.  Some of our objectives during this time have been to be a more open and friendly committee, to fairly administer the architectural standards, to clarify and recommend improvements to the architectural standards and to learn from experience.  Also to maintain committee membership with qualified, willing volunteers who do not have their own agendas and work towards consensus.  While the architectural committee has been my major Kala Pointe volunteer effort, I’ve also been actively involved with the Emergency Preparedness Committee, the Ad Hoc Vegetation Policy Committee, the International Dinners and Christmas Progressive Dinner, moderating candidate nights and town hall meetings and Monday Bridge and the cook’s group.  That’s important for the lighter side.  

Outside Kala Point I’ve been actively involved with the Master Gardner Program, the Water Watcher Program, Centrum, Jefferson Land Trust and the Wooden Boat Foundation, and also church groups.  My work experience is primarily focused around international agricultural development where over 25 years I served as Director or Vice President in charge of Finance and Administration for the International Rice Research Institute, [inaudible 02:36] International or the International Livestock Research Institute.  This involved overall responsibility for managing, first, annual budgets between 30 and 35 million dollars and I have to tell you that all audits were passed with no material findings.  Second, human resources: these institutes have staff between 10 and 30 different nationalities. They included 50 to 100 PhD scientists and between 100 and 2500 research and support staff.  

Also I was responsible for the physical plants of these institutes and those physical plants were valued between 50 and 100 million dollars with houses, dormitories, laboratories, all of which expanded considerably during my tenure at these institutes.  

And finally I was responsible for handling negotiations with government agencies, cooperating institutions, architects and contractors, legal counsel and the staff that I administered.  I believe that I would bring to the board excellent leadership experience, a willingness to carefully listen to all opinions and to fairly respect and enforce the CC&R’s. Thank you.
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Gates:

Okay.  We’ll open it up then for questions.  Does anyone have any questions for Hugh?  

Carol

Fischbach:
I would like to ask divisiveness that exists in Kala Point today.  What do you think is at the heart of it and how would you define it?

Hugh:

Well there certainly is divisiveness. I would say, it’s a lack of communication, which is always a problem.  How would I deal with it?  As I mentioned I would listen to the opinions of all members and in turn try to be very fair in my judgment out those opinions.  I think with openness and candor, much of this can be solved but it requires good will and it requires leadership.  It requires good will on the part of the members on the board and it requires the leadership on the part of the board.  

Carol

Fischbach:
What do you think is the stand of each side.  Do you think there is a stand?  I mean what’s at the core of keeping them apart? 

Hugh:

That’s a very difficult question because I don’t think there is one answer.  Depends on the specific situation and that’s where I think the need to be open, to listen to carefully.  I mean, things have not always been just hunky dory on the architectural committee.  People have come in and they said, they wanted certain things.  A very good presentation made by Patsy and John Mathis asking for a roof which was not approved.  As I said, they made a very good presentation, we listened to it.  We then said, okay you have to show us where this type of roof has been placed in the community.  The architectural committee when out and visited those sites, saw what was there and we thought it was pretty good.  So the architectural committee has the right to grant a variance. We granted a variance for them to put up a Decra roof, that’s the brand name.  It was set up and it looked very good.  So we then approached the board to have Decra as an approved product and the board agreed. So I think there is a process and if people, again we go back to good will.  If you want to have a fight, then you can have a fight regardless of the issues.  I’ve had fights with a person for no good reasons but if I want to work with you, I can also find a reason to do that and hopefully by working together we can achieve a common objective, which is to have a peaceful community.  

Carol

Fischbach:
With regards to things that have happened in the past and I don’t know that I was here with the Vogt situation where there was a lawsuit against Kala Point.  What do you think you’ve learned from it and what would you do differently?

Hugh:

It’s been noticed because it was at the, was on the board for one thing and he also attended the mediation hearing.  The architectural committee made two mistakes.  We did not check the files and we did not notify the neighbors.  However the plan submitted by the Evans were in every other respect perfectly appropriate.  They lived within height.  Everything was done correctly.  What we did on the architectural committee to avoid this for the future was -- you know you didn’t give me the question ahead of time but I picked up from out there-- we developed a checklist right off the bat and on there we said that from now on we will check the files and we will notify neighbors.  Neither of those things had been done previously and I was on the committee for six years.  This happened after year four so in the first four years we had never checked the files and we had never notified the neighbors.  However, we should have, so we goofed.  But at the mediation hearing, those in council asked me because I was representing the architectural committee at that mediation hearing.  Tony was representing the board.  Now that you’ve admitted you didn’t do these things, would that have changed your opinion, your vote?  And I said not at all.  It would not have changed the vote because, yes, we should have done what I mentioned but regardless of that, the submission of the Evans’ would have been approved because it met all the requirements of the architectural standards and the CC&R’s.

Tony Costa:
I asked the same question to Hank so I think it’s fair to ask you that there are these two divisions that we have here.  And I asked him to see if he aligned himself with one or the other so I’d like to hear from you.  Do you see yourself aligned with one side or the other?

Hugh:

The answer is no and the places that I have mentioned where I worked with the exception of Arkansas we are all developing countries, and they were not places that probably think about for vacation, were Bangladesh, Pakistan, the Philippines and Kenya.  And it’s an issue of, to go in with an open mind and then you can try to make the best of the situation.  And that I think is critical, that would address part of your question earlier.  You know if you want to complain, if you want to be negative, you can be negative in paradise or you can say, I’m going to make the best of this situation.  Do I align myself with either group?  No I firmly believe that a board member has to be open.  They have to read the CC&R’s, they have to accept their responsibility to faithfully and carefully enforce the CC&R’s regardless whether it’s my best friend that’s done something wrong or my, you know.  We’ve got to be open and fair.  So that’s the way I would treat it.  Now it goes back to the architectural committee, when the issue of groups came up, with the Mathys’ first of all requesting a Decra roof, then other people requesting a composition, asphalt composition.  There were a couple members on the committee, they wanted to [inaudible 11:32] now we’ve had tile roofs and cedar shake roofs since 1976.  

Unidentified:
Since the beginning.

Hugh:

Since the beginning.  There were only 2 roofs approved.  Now technologies change and therefore shouldn’t we adapt to it?  So what we did was we went out, as with the Mathys’, we looked at composition roofs and we approved a few of them.  Then we go to the board and the board has final approval but we said look, we visited these places.  We really believe these are appropriate and the board agreed and the board approved the request to increase from two to six types of new roofs.  I think, this in a way, I just read an article about it sort of blind testing.   I think a blind test should be done.  Let’s look at the merits of the issue, regardless of whether right and left at Kala Point, let’s look at the merits of the case and vote accordingly.

Carol

Fischbach:
Judging by the fact that you have signed for being part of the letters from the concerned citizens group.  Did you at one time align yourself with one side or the other?

Hugh:

Well first of all I’d like to correct that.  I have never signed-on as a member of the “Concerned Members” group. I value participation in that group because I think they are striving to do, to respect the CC&R’s and would be a positive element here.  I have also been asked by Patsy Mathys to be of some assistance there and I have tried to work with her.  So I have not been a signatory to any the letters that have gone out from “Concerned Members”.  I think that those letters that have gone out have been very fair and appropriate.  They’re based on the opinion of those people I was asked really to associate because of being an active member of the architectural committee I could provide some input for.  

Tony Costa:
I think I know the answer but you know, time commitment and I know you spent a lot of time on the architectural committee.  Do you have a sense of what is going to be necessary for this group and if you have do you have time for that?

Hugh:

I have some idea what is necessary because I have attended a few of the meetings and I think the amount of time necessary would not be at all that much more than it is on the architectural committee, because on the architectural committee I hate to say this because when the new chair is sitting over there, you tend to get a lot of questions, and you get questions of all kinds for any day of the week and almost anytime.  Again it’s how you handle it.  Do you handle it, what the hell did you call me on Saturday?  Or you can try to be helpful.  That’s the first goal that I mentioned in the architectural committee was to be more open and friendly to the community.  That doesn’t mean you say yes all the time but it means that you respectfully listen and you try to be helpful.  And also I think that if you manage your time wisely you can handle it fine.  I think I have been able to do that. 

I spent five years on the board of the Water Watcher Group, two years as President and one as Vice President, two as just a member and that’s over now.  We transition.  Both my wife and I joined Master Gardeners and Water Watchers to try to get to know what was happening in the community because I think we won the 1999 award for coming the furthest and not coming from California or Minnesota because we came from Kenya and so we did.  Neither of us had ever lived in the Pacific NW, and we wanted to know what it was all about.  So we joined those organizations and got to know a lot of people and now we can sort of just slough off for a few years and focus on other things.  

Marilynne

Gates:

Hugh, is there anything that you wish that the board would tackle as a project other than the divisiveness in the community?  Do you have any special wants or needs that you wish the board would take on?

Hugh:

Well that’s a double-edged sword.  I think the divisiveness is something that’s of paramount importance to address but as I mentioned with the architectural committee, we wanted people who did not come there with their own agenda because they wanted to allow only pink houses or only this, that, or the other and we have refused people because they came with an agenda.  So we had said, if you are coming as, you know an interested and qualified member of the community and want to be on the architectural committee, that’s fine.  We interviewed them not quite as formally as we should do today but we asked a number of questions and then we tried to recommend to the board the most suitable candidate.  So I would say, I don’t want to be premature in answering that but again if you’re open and you do your homework, you know, letters come in from members, you look at them, you try to address the issues so that when the board meeting happens like a working session school board meeting, you’re prepared.  But don’t have preconceived opinions on what the answers are.

Marilynne

Gates:

Good.  

Tony Costa:
Have you read what kind of changes are being proposed for the CC&R’s.

Hugh:

I’ve read some of them.  I have not read them all.  I have tried to get hold of many of them but I sleep rather well and so therefore don’t need the CC&R’s in order to put me asleep.  The folder I have is thicker than Carol’s.  But it is probably three inches of CC & R’s, architectural standards, you know, all this other stuff.  I’ve tried to go over some of it but I would not say at this point I’m not 100% sure.  

Marilynne

Gates:

Any other questions?  Okay.  Thank you Hugh.  Would you send Don in and you are free to stay or go whenever you like to.

Hugh:

Okay well I drove in.  

Marilynne

Gates:

Oh okay.
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